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As DMA swings into our second 

bimonthly cycle, I am heartened by the 

continued positive momentum of our 

organization. Membership continues to 

grow. Participation in all activities is 

healthy as is attendance at weekly 

meetings. Our external visibility is higher 

thanks to news items in local media 

outlets. All of this is made possible by a 

handful of dedicated members who 

contribute selflessly and tirelessly to  

governing DMA, to leading an activity or 

to serving on a committee. We owe them 

our thanks. More important, we owe them 

our help. I encourage everyone to get 

involved with making DMA work. 

Volunteer to join a committee, especially if 

you have joined during the past year or two. 

Itôs a great way to meet fellow members and 

to get even better acquainted with what 

DMA is about and the possibilities it offers. 

Just ask me or any board member to help 

you get started. You wonôt be disappointed. 

                                                   

                                                  Tom Lom 

                                                   President 
 

Events and Activities             

 
Book Club 
 
Harris Hester reports that the book discussion for November 8, 2017, is Midnight in Broad 

Daylight: A Japanese American Family Caught between Two Worlds by Pamela Rotner Sakamoto. 

It is the true story of a family that found itself on opposing sides during 

World War II. The epic tale is a story of separation, divided loyalties, love, 

reconciliation, loss and redemption. It is a riveting chronicle of U.S.-Japan 

relations and the Japanese experience in America. The December 13, 2017, 

book discussion is Dereliction of Duty by H.R. McMaster. The book is an 

authoritative, highly critical analysis of the arrogance, deception and controversial decisions at the 

highest levels of government that led to Americaôs involvement in the Vietnam War. Meetings are 

held in the Mather Center library at 12:30 p.m. 
 



Happy Wanderers  

John Barston reports there were two wanderings this fall (see below). The next wandering is 

Tuesday, November 21, to early Americana Chatham Square, starting off on Chrystie Street at the 

Manhattan Bridge, then north on Chrystie and onto Second Avenue, proceeding on and off Second 

Avenue until returning to Grand Central Station.   
 
 

 
                                                                                   Photo by Gregory Glashan 

Joe Spain led the Hudson River Walkway wandering on September 21. He reports that there was 

a good turnout. Lunch was at a nearby restaurant. 
 

 

 
                Photo arranged by Taylor Strubinger 

The Central Park wandering October 17 was led by Taylor Strubinger. The day turned out to be 

sunny and pleasantly cool for a stroll through the park. 

 



Community Services 

 
Jack Fitzgibbons, chairman, Community Services, notes we will  be checking the lights on the 

holiday wreaths Thursday, November 9, 2017, starting at 9 a.m. behind Town 

Hall.  The wreaths are used to decorate the downtown streets. Last year, 195 

lights were replaced. The whole project takes an hour and a half. Free coffee and 

donuts are provided. There will be a signup sheet at our Wednesday meetings. 

All are welcome. Jack can be contacted at jpfitz@earthlink.net. The next event 

is Bell Ringing for the Salvation Army in front of Palmerôs supermarket, 

Saturday and Sunday, December 9 and 10. Two DMA members will share approximately a one-

and-a-half-hour shift from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., so there are lots of opportunities to ring the bell.  
 

 

Current Affairs 

Jim Phillips reports that the Current Affairs group will discuss tax policy reform on November 

16, 2017, and drug pricing on December 21, 2017. Harvey Mogenson, discussion leader on tax 

policy reform, says the group will focus on major corporate tax reform proposals and will 

talk about the resulting implications. Sunil Saksena, discussion leader for December, says 

the group will talk about drug pricing, including the impact of drugs coming from Canada. 

For more information on both subjects, go to the DMA website and open the section 

entitled Current Affairs. There you will find background information on the upcoming topics that 

is updated on a regular basis during the weeks leading up to the discussion. The group 

meets at 8 a.m. in the Lillian Gade Room on the second floor of the Darien Community 

Association. The focus of the discussion is to talk about information that is relevant, not 

to debate the pros and cons of an issue. 

 

 

Social Events 

Tom Brayton, chairman, Social Events, reports there are two upcoming events: one in November 

and another in December. First up is a November 16, 2017, tour of the NBC Sports Center and 

Chelsea Piers, followed by lunch at The Waters Edge at Giovanniôs restaurant, all being arranged 

by Denny Devere. Look for a signup sheet at our regular Wednesday meetings. 

The annual Christmas Party, hosted this year by Tony Yezzi, is set for 

Wednesday, December 13, 2017, 5:30 p.m.-8 p.m. There will be food and 

entertainment at $40 per person plus a cash bar. Cocktail attire is appropriate.  

 

 

mailto:jpfitz@earthlink.net


Hiking 
 
Sunil Saksena reports that the first hike of the year covered two locations: the Hicks-Kelley 

Audubon Uplands property and Waveny Park. The hike after that was to Devilôs Den in Redding. 

During the hike, the group got lost but managed to find its way out in time for lunch. In 

remembrance of the brief wandering in the wilderness, Sunil was presented with a compass at a 

recent meeting by Bert von Stuelpnagel. Bert placed the compass around Sunilôs neck and 

explained that for future reference, the red arrow points north. Upcoming hikes are set for Friday, 

November 17, 2017, and Thursday, December 7, 2017. 
 
 

 
Waveny Park                                Photo by Debbie Carnes 

 

 
 

 
Devil’s Den                                                        Photo by Kai Horan 



Speakers November–December 

Wednesday, November 1, 2017 

  

Rick Delfosse will talk about the “Norwalk Islands: Their Formation, History, Secrets, Stories 

and Navigation.” From the Ice Age and the formation of Long Island 

Sound by the retreating glaciers, the Indians and early settlers to the 

oyster industry, hotels, bordellos and Prohibition speakeasies, the 

islands represent a rich history. The islands played an integral part in 

the development of Norwalk and the local region. Public islands, 

private sanctuaries and posh retreats all are right off the Norwalk 

coastline. Come and discover their history, along with navigation and 

anchorages, tips and tricks around the 25+ islands. Rick is the 

business manager at Rex Marine & Norwalk Cove Marina and is a 

Coast Guard captain. He also is a National Safe Boating Council close 

quarters and open water boat handling instructor, Connecticut and 

New York certified safe boating instructor, and a U.S. Sailing 

certified instructor. He conducts on-the-water courses and classroom seminars on coastal cruising 

and boating skills. The owner of a 43-foot pilot house cutter and an AquaSport powerboat, he has 

extensive cruising and one-design coastal and offshore racing experience. 

 

Arranged by Sunil Saksena 

 

Wednesday, November 8, 2017 
 
Art Gottlieb will talk about the Korean War. Initially described as a ñpolice actionò in reaction 

to North Koreaôs invasion of South Korea on June 25, 1950, the 

Korean War was an undeclared military action, the first authorized 

by the United Nations. Often referred to as the ñForgotten War,ò this 

still unresolved conflict saw Seoul change hands no less than four 

times before the signing of a contentious armistice on July 27, 1953. 

Art served as a professional curator of naval history and technical 

director of exhibits at the Intrepid Sea, Air  & Space Museum in New 

York City. He has worked with veterans of all services creating 

exhibits accurately and illustrating the history of 20th-century 

warfare. He has helped recover scores of artifacts from warships 

slated for demolition. He coordinates with all branches of the armed 

services to preserve historic ships, aircraft and armor from around the 

world. Art also serves as a counselor and certified senior advisor in Norwalk. He uses his 

professional talents to address the needs of aging veterans and their families and offers pro bono 

counseling services to soldiers returning from Iraq and Afghanistan. He served as an auxiliary 

officer of the United States Coast Guard for 17 years and, for four years, was commander of 

Flotilla 7-w, 1st District (Southern Region), Sector Long Island Sound North.  

 

Arranged by Tom Lom 



 

Wednesday, November 15, 2017 

Art Gottlieb will continue his discussion of the Korean situation, speaking of the rising tension 

today between the United States and the Democratic Peopleôs Republic of Korea (North Korea). 

These two countries have reached the highest level of military and political brinkmanship since 

the negotiated ceasefire of the Korean War some 65 years ago. With Kim Jong un, North Koreaôs 

leader intent on developing a nuclear arsenal capable of reaching the U.S. mainland, the Trump 

administration has initiated a dramatic policy change in this region, demonstrating that the 

decades-old approach of ñstrategic patienceò has ended. Art will explore recent developments 

between these adversarial nations, as well as the other governments directly and indirectly 

involved: China, Iran, South Korea and Japan. 

Arranged by Tom Lom 

 

 

 

Wednesday, November 22, 2017 

Thanksgiving Holiday 
 

 

 

Wednesday, November 29, 2017  

Don McGran will talk about personal cybersecurity, identity theft, scams and frauds, as well as 

personal crime prevention and safety. The presentation is based on 

what is presently occurring in the greater Darien area. His law 

enforcement career, coupled with private bank security experience, 

enables him to provide audiences with the most timely and current 

information possible. Don has presented more than 100 times to 

groups of various ages, income brackets and walks of life 

throughout Fairfield County. He is a 30-year-veteran of the 

Ridgefield Police Department, retiring in 2011 as a major. Don is a 

graduate of Western Connecticut State University with a bachelor 

of science in justice and law administration and has completed 

graduate studies at Western Connecticut State University, the 

University of New Haven and the University of Virginia. He is a 

graduate of the FBI National Academy Session 189 and has been 

employed as security advisor for Fairfield County Bank for the past six years. 

Arranged by Sunil Saksena 

 



 

Wednesday, December 6, 2017 
 

Claudia Connor will talk about the Connecticut Institute for Refugees and Immigrants (CIRI), 

the populations it serves and programs it delivers: refugee 

resettlement, immigration legal services, and services for survivors 

of human trafficking and torture. Claudia will also address the impact 

national-level changes in refugee admissions and immigration policy 

have on CIRIôs clients. She is president and CEO of CIRI, formerly 

known as the International Institute of Connecticut). She has close to 

30 years of program management, advocacy, and legal and strategic 

leadership experience in the nonprofit sector in the United States, 

Africa and Southeast Asia. Prior to joining CIRI in 2015, Claudia 

worked at Save the Children on the Strategic Foundation Partnerships 

team. Previously, she worked at the International Rescue Committee 

as a senior technical advisor in the Governance & Rights Unit, 

regional director in U.S. Programs supervising refugee resettlement 

offices across the country, and director of National Refugee Resettlement Programs. Overseas, 

Claudia was a consultant with UNICEF, the Carter Center, Save the Children UK and Population 

Services International, among other agencies, working on issues such as child trafficking, child 

soldiers, womenôs rights, juvenile justice and the impact of HIV/AIDS. Before moving overseas 

in 1998, Claudia was a senior trial attorney for the Legal Aid Society in New York. She has a B.A. 

in history from the University of North Carolina and a J.D. from Brooklyn Law School. Claudia 

lives in Norwalk with her husband and three sons. 

 

Arranged by John Wolcott  

 

 

Wednesday, December 13, 2017 
 

Dave Pressler, Connecticut photographer, artist and designer, shares a dynamic presentation, 

ñAustralia, All Over ï Down Under,ò documented during his 

adventures on that continent. Recorded through his visual awareness are 

Australiaôs dramatic land and water forms, wildlife, unique botanicals, 

ancient aboriginal rock art, creative architecture and some humorous 

items from contemporary culture. His core message is ñlearning to look 

in order to see,ò encouraging people of all ages and backgrounds to 

become visually conscious of the world around them. So bring an open 

mind é and donôt forget to come with your eyes wide open. Dave holds 

a degree in industrial design from Rhode Island School of Design, 

where he studied with the famed photographer Harry Callahan. Dave 

has exhibited widely in Fairfield and Westchester counties and judged 

numerous photography competitions, including the Westport Yôs 

Menôs Senior Centerôs Annual Photography Expo. He is a member of 

the Connecticut Association of Photographers, as well as a former board member of the Norwalk 

Camera Club. He is currently vice president of ART/PLACE Gallery in Fairfield; founder and 



member of the Curatorial Committee of Fairfield Public Libraryôs Bruce S. Kershner Gallery; 

guild member and former trustee of the Silvermine Arts Center in New Canaan; and artist member 

of the Center for Contemporary Printmaking and the Westport Arts Center. Dave is also a board 

member and host of the Connecticut Symphonic Winds ensemble performances at Roger Ludlowe 

Middle School. He has been involved with the American Museum of Natural History in New York 

City; the Field Museum of Natural History in Chicago; and the Hudson River Museum in 

Westchester County, N.Y. His professional career has been in corporate identity and branding, 

product and package design, advertising and exhibition design.  
 

Arranged by Andre Guilbert 

Wednesday, December 20, 2017 

Jon Zagrodzky will talk about the upcoming 2018-2019 budget process, focusing on possible 

scenarios and the effects of state-level budget challenges on Darienôs 

finances. He will also comment on broader governance issues, both 

for Darien and the state of Connecticut. There will be as much levity 

and irreverence as a discussion of these topics permits. Jon is 

chairman of the Darien Board of Finance, an elected seven-member 

board responsible for the townôs $140 million annual budget; he has 

been in office as a board member since 2008. He also serves as a 

member of Darienôs Town and Police Pension boards and the Public 

Works Garage Building Committee. He was president of the Darien 

Historical Society from 2011 to 2015. In addition, he is a member of 

the Board of Trustees of the Forman School, a Litchfield (Conn.) high 

school that specializes in children with learning differences. Jon is 

chief operating officer for Rhône Group LLC, which he joined in April 

2017. Rhône is a middle-market private equity firm with offices in New York and London. He is 

responsible for finance, operations, human resources, administration, information technology and 

business planning. Prior to joining Rhône, Jon served as chief administrative officer at Oak Hill 

Capital Partners, and, prior to that, he was an associate principal and later director of financial 

planning and analysis at McKinsey & Company. Jon earned a B.A. degree in economics and 

Romance languages from Washington & Lee University and an M.B.A. degree from The Wharton 

School of the University of Pennsylvania. 

 

Arranged by John Wolcott 

 

Wednesday, December 27, 2017 

Christmas Holiday 

New Members 
On the following pages, you will find the names, bios and photos of six new members. Be sure to 

say hello to each one as you see them at meetings and at other activities in the weeks ahead. 



Carl Jaeger was born in Bronxville, N.Y., and grew up in Chappaqua, N.Y. He graduated from 

Horace Greeley High School in 1968. In high school, he participated in 

varsity football, basketball and baseball and was active in student 

government and the choir. He graduated from Dartmouth College in 

1968 with a B.A. in psychology. He was active in varsity baseball, 

sports radio announcing, Kappa Sigma fraternity and Sphinx Senior 

Society. He joined Time, Inc. after graduation and was involved in Time 

Life Books in marketing and executive positions and was publisher of 

Discover magazine. In 1986, Carl began a sports marketing and 

financial planning career that lasted until 1995. He is a certified 

financial planner. Carl and his wife Helen live in Norwalk. They have 

two sons, one in Los Angeles and the other in Ridgefield, and two 

grandchildren. Carl belongs to the Country Club of Darien and Dartmouth College Alumni 

Association. His interests included golf and paddle tennis for many years. Now he watches sports 

and financial news on TV. 

 

Robert Sullivan was born and grew up in Woburn, Mass. He graduated from Woburn High School 

in 1978 and Merrimack College in 1981 with a B.S./B.A. degree. He 

started work with PwC in Boston in 1981 and relocated to New York in 

1990. He retired in 2017.  He is a certified public accountant. Bob and 

his wife Marylou live in Darien. They have four children, two living in 

the local area, one in Boston and one in San Francisco. They have two 

grandsons. Bob belongs to the West Dennis (Mass.) Yacht Club and the 

Cummaquid (Mass.) Golf Club. His interests include golf and tennis. 

 

 

David Claiborne was born in Bronxville, N.Y., and grew up in Scarsdale, N.Y. Dave graduated 

from Edgemont High School in 1967, where he participated in football, 

basketball, baseball, student council, yearbook and social life. He 

graduated from DePauw University in 1971 with a degree in political 

science and was active in football and Phi Delta Theta fraternity. His 

work history includes 20 years with Westvaco Corporation in New York 

City, Connecticut and Sydney, Australia, mostly working in 

international business sales and general management. He followed this 

by running his own business in McLean, Va., where he consulted 

companies in obtaining contracts with the federal government. He 

retired in 2017. Dave and his wife Virginia live in Norwalk and have 

two children. Their daughter lives in Rowayton with her husband and 

their granddaughter. Their son, retired captain in the Marine Corps, and his wife live in Laurel, 

Md., and are expecting their first child. Dave is on the executive board of Squadron A Association 



in New York City. He is a past deacon and elder at Noroton Presbyterian Church. He is past board 

member of Darien United Way and past director of Darien Young Life. His hobbies include golf 

and tennis, and he enjoys playing the piano and singing in the church choir and other ensembles.   

 

Nicholas Ord was born in St. Louis, Mo., and grew up in Montreal, Canada. Nick graduated from 

Beaconsfield High School in 1962, where he was active in intramural 

sports. He graduated from Brown University with an A.B. in 1966 

and was involved with the Glee Club and the Brown Daily Herald.  

He graduated from the University of Western Ontario in 1968 with 

an advanced degree in business administration. His early years were 

in advertising in Montreal and Toronto with accounts such as Pepsi, 

Diet Pepsi and Mountain Dew. After 10 years with General Foods in 

international product development and a two-year stint in Puerto 

Rico, he settled in Darien in 1985 and worked for the U.S. Beverage 

Division as group product manager. He formed his own consulting 

company, Intermark, LLC, in 1987 and was a consultant to the 

beverage industry for more than 20 years, retiring in 2009. Nick was 

recently widowed upon the death of his wife Gail of 50 years. He resides in Norwalk and has two 

children, a daughter living in Great Falls, Va., and a son living in Los Angeles, and five 

grandchildren. Nick belongs to the Tokeneke Club, is a past president of the Brown Club of 

Fairfield County and is a member of the Society of Automotive Historians. He is a lifelong car 

enthusiast and works as both volunteer and marketing director of the New England Auto Museum.  

 

 

Rick Agresta was born in Jersey City, N.J., and grew up in Union City, N.J. He graduated from 

St. Peterôs Prep (Jersey City) in 1970, where he was active in football, track 

and the yearbook. He started his career in 1974 with JCPenney as a buyer 

and later held several management positions at a number of companies 

before becoming president at Terraillon, Inc. In 1999, he became a 

consultant at CT Consulting & Training. He joined iSi North America, Inc. 

in 2002, where he was president and CEO until retiring in 2017. He 

graduated from Columbia University with an A.B. in 1974 and from 

Stanford Graduate School of Business in 1980 with an M.B.A. Rick and 

his wife Joan live in Darien. They have three children and one grandchild. 

He belongs to the Silvermine Golf Club, is a board member at Project 

Redwood (Stanford GSB Social Venture Fund) and is an active supporter 

of Cristo Rey New York High School in Harlem. His leisure activities include golf, theater, travel 

and reading. 

 



Timothy Maher was born in Darien and graduated from Darien High School in 1966, where he 

played baseball for three years. Tim attended Sacred Heart University for 

a year and Norwalk Community College (NCC) for two years. At NCC, 

he was a member of its first baseball team.  His business career involved 

selling auto parts. From 1977 to retirement in 2014, he sold parts for 

automobiles such as Mercedes, BMW and classic British cars. Tim and his 

wife Kathleen live in the same house of his childhood in Darien. He is a 

member of the Bruce Museum, the Astronomy Association of Greenwich 

and Lifetime Learners in Norwalk.  His leisure activities include the Ann 

Durland Writing Group and the Stained Glass Crafts class at the Darien 

Senior Center.  

 

Woodworking 

Tom Williams, chairman, Woodworking, stands in front of the new tag board that was created 

by the woodworking group in time for the opening of our new program year. The two folding 

boards are easy to take down and store. Member name tags are prominently displayed. 

 

Pickleball 

Al Metayer reports that tennis and paddle ball are shut down until spring. Pickleball is in full 

swing at the Mather Center, Tuesdays and Thursdays starting at 9:30 a.m. All you have to do is 

show up and start playing. 
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